Item No. 10.1.1



FROM:

Commander Mike O'Sullivan Naval & Air Adviser

BRITISH HIGH COMMISSION

80 Elgin Street BDLS OTTAWA OTTAWA ON NP1010 K1P 5K7 BFPO 487

Tel: (613) 364 6242 BB: (613) 293 8817 Fax: (613) 364 6069

Email: Mike.OSullivan@fco.gov.uk

Mr Mike Savage
Mayor
Halifax Regional Municipality
Halifax
Nova Scotia
Canada
B3J 3A5

9 February 2014

Dear Mayor,

As part of the celebrations surrounding the British High Commissioner's week in Halifax I am working with the RCAF to celebrate the opening ceremony with a flypast over the citadel of an aircraft from 14 Wing Greenwood. I therefore cordially request your permission for a fly past at levels as low as 500 feet over the Halifax Citadel National Historic Site as part of the Official Opening Ceremonies of the British High Commission in Halifax Celebrations to commence at 2:15 PM on Monday March 3, 2014.

As a little bit of explanation on why the British High Commission wishes a flypast from 14 Wing Greenwood; As part of our week long celebrations we will be looking to our historical links from the earliest days of the foundation of Halifax to the modern day successes of the Canadian Forces and UK Forces working together in operational theatres around the globe, which of course is epitomised by the Royal Air Force Officers and enlisted airmen ,who proudly fly alongside their Canada colleagues within the RCAF Aurora aircraft which are based at CFB Greenwood.

Thank you for your gracious consideration of this request.

Yours sincerely

Michael O'Sullivan Commander Royal Navy